

Bratislava, 02. 03. 2022 Č. j.: RSZU 151/2022

Dear Rector prof. Mykhaylo Korda, Dear Ukrainian colleagues,

On behalf of the entire academic community of the Slovak Medical University in Bratislava, and on my personal behalf, I would like to express our deep concern on the escalation of conflict we are witnessing in Ukraine.

We would like to express our support and solidarity with you, your institution, your colleagues, your students, your families, friends, and all Ukrainian people in this difficult time.

We share your concern and sadness and we hope the situation soon resolves peacefully.

We are deeply sorry and concerned for the current situation in your country.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if there is any support that we can provide in this difficult and distressing situation.

Yours sincerely

prof. MUDr. Peter Šimko, CSc. Rector SZU

Rector Prof. Mykhaylo Korda Ternopil State Medical University Maydan Voli 1 Ternopil 46001 Ukraine